UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION

COMMISSION
Memorandum
' May 21, 2014
To: TR-130500 - File
From: Betty Young, Compliance Investigator, Transportation Safety
Subject: TR-130500 Yakima County

Completion of Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF) Project
Track Road in Yakima — USDOT #104518X

On November 15, 2013, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission)
awarded a GCPF grant totaling $19,932.84 to Yakima County for installation of solar-powered
advance warning signs with constant flashing LED blinkers on both approaches to the railroad
crossing on South Track Road in Yakima. The USDOT is #104518X. The estimated total project
cost was $19,932.84

On May 21, 2014, Yakima County, submitted a request for reimbursement, including photos of
the advance warning signs, pursuant to Commission order. The actual reimbursement requested
is $13,656.70, which is $6,276.14 less than the amount approved by the Commission. Rail staff
reviewed the photos of the advanced warning signs submitted by the applicant and believe the

project was completed according to the specifications outlined in the order approving the grant,

Please close this docket.




